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Butler County Board of Elections 
Special Board Meeting Minutes 

September 4, 2024 
 
The Butler County Board of Elections met on Wednesday, September 4, 2024, at 9:00 a.m., for a 
special meeting. Roll call was taken, and present were Chairman Frank Cloud, Member mariann 
penska, Member Hall, Member Chris Wunnenberg III, Director Nicole Unzicker, Deputy Director 
Eric Corbin Michael Pitman from the Journal News and Butler County resident Gail 
Niederlehner.  
 
Director Unzicker said there is one item of business on the agenda which is to vote on the 
Challenge of Right to Vote and Correction of Registration List forms that were filed. She 
explained that Document 1 contains the relevant ORC which references the challenge of right 
to vote process and the requirements of the Board, challenger and voters. She explained the 
next packet contains the information of the voters and the third document contains copies of 
the original challenge forms.  
 
Director Unzicker explained that the first challenge was filed against voters who have two space 
characters in a name field. She explained there are fifteen voters listed who have two space 
characters in one of the name fields in their voter registration files. She said the extra spaces 
have been removed. Member penska moved to grant the challenge of voters listed under, 
“Challenge 1 – Voters with Two Space Characters in a Name Field – Resolved”; seconded by 
Member Hall. Roll call: 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
Director Unzicker explained the voters listed under the next section is insufficient challenges as 
determined by the Director and Deputy Director. Voters were listed under, “Challenge 2 – 
Potential Out of State Challenges – No Board Action Required” for potentially being registered 
to vote out of state. The office has determined that the federal law supersedes the state law in 
regard to the NCOA process, which prohibits the Board from cancelling any voters who are 
currently in that process. The Board must follow and allow the process of the NVRA to remove 
those voters as outlined in federal law. The voters in question have been confirmed as eligible 
by the Secretary of State under Directive 2023-24 and, as such, are required to remain on the 
voter rolls.  Although the points raised in the challenge are valid, a change in legislation or a 
court decision would be needed to be able to remove these voters from the rolls. 
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Deputy Director Corbin presented a draft operating budget to the Board members for 
consideration. He explained the budget currently has a decrease of 10.2% which is comparable 
to previous budgets submitted for odd numbered years. Member Hall asked for the Directors to 
bring clarification to the next meeting which accounts for the increase in salary since 2021.  
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With no further business, Member Wunnenberg moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by 
Member penska. Roll call: 
Chairman Cloud  yea 
Member penska  yea 
Member Hall   yea 
Member Wunnenberg yea 
All in favor; motion carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:12 a.m.  
 
       
__________________________   __________________________ 
Frank Cloud, Chairman    Nicole Unzicker, Director 
 
__________________________  __________________________ 
Todd Hall, Member    Chris Wunnenberg III, Member 
 
 
________________________ 
mariann penska, Member 


